Taylor White Foundation

September 12, 2009
Minutes
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Follow up Action Items

	Updates on organizational development

Website

Logo

Invitation to community groups with similar goals

Funding opportunities

Crossett Foundation

United Way

501 (c) 3 application

Data


	Website: Fritz has been working on the website; he received the CD with pictures and the recording for Taylor’s service which has both the songs and the speeches everyone made at the service – all of which might be something we would like to have in the About Taylor section. We will check with each of the people who performed to get permission before posting your words or songs. There was also discussion of including a banner photo as part of the “look and feel” of the website. 
Logo: Jessica Lewis is working on the logo. She sent the drafts of 2 different logos for people to consider. The group had very positive feedback and one resonated particularly well. There were suggestions for further tweaks. 

Invitation: Carol met with Jackie Wagner from the Student section of National Council on Alcohol and Drug Dependency (NCADD) to see if there were areas of collaboration. She felt there were. They are especially interested in helping put on events, such as carnivals.  Carol invited her to the meeting and she planned to come, but was not here.

Carol also corresponded through Laura Stats with the volunteer groups working with domestic violence prevention and oxycontin prevention. They both have “enriching the social environment” for teens in Juneau which is right in line with one of our areas and the under 21 club. Candice Bressler with AWARE attended the meeting and we hope to continue reaching out to partners that share our goals.
Funding: Carol attended a presentation by Crossett Foundation to see if there were funding opportunities through them. This appears to be a potential funding source for the storytelling project. Brenda Hewitt with the United Way also expressed interest in helping to fund a project like this. Kristi West said United Way is currently accepting applications for funding requests.
Tia Brown talked with Rep. Beth Kerttula about potential funding for various projects for the foundation. Beth suggested that we put in a request to go into the governor’s budget. There is a form that you fill out, so we need to get the form and consider what the best fit for a request would be.
501 (c) 3: Jayne Andreen is working on the application. I have not heard how that is progressing. To get funding we will need to have this application in place which may mean working through other already established 501 (c) 3 organizations until we are official. 

We also need to begin thinking about establishing a board for the Foundation as that is required for the application and we don’t want the project workgroups to be hampered with having to make business decisions.

Data: Carol received some data from Reynalda Cadiente from the school district regarding driving accidents. It was not in a “rate” form that would allow us to compare Juneau teen accident rates with those around Alaska or the country. Carol emailed Patty Owen who works with the Youth Behavioral Risk Surveillance Survey to see if she could help us get those rates. She is working on it. 
Sally Rue from the Alaska Association of School Boards ICE project mentioned that their program had captured data that might be useful to us. That data belongs to the school district so we can talk with someone from the school district to look at that.
	Website: 

Fritz will work with the service CD to pull off what he feels might work on the website
Kristi West will check with Mark Kelley to see if he has a picture of the Northern Lights he would be willing to donate for the website.

Fritz was going to talk with Kurt Savikko (is this correct?) about a possible photo.

Carol emailed Morgan to see if he had any photos.

Logo:
Carol will meet with Jessica on September 19 to discuss logo.
Funding: 

Carol will follow up with Brenda Hewitt on funding application for the United Way funds.
Tia Brown will get a copy of the request form we need to fill out to put in a funding request to the governor’s budget. 

Betsy Brenneman said Reed would be willing to help us figure the process out for submitting the request and watching it through the legislative process. Carol will follow up with Reed.
501 (c) 3:

Carol will check in with Jayne to see how the application is coming along.

If you are interested in being on the Foundation board or know of someone that is interested please let me know.

Data:

Carol will follow up with Patty to see if there is any progress on getting the Juneau teen accident rates and those for other communities around Alaska or the country.
Carol will follow up with Sally Saddler about the ICE data.

	Storytelling Project

Any updates from people that were going to make contacts?

· JUMP Society

· UAS

· KTOO

· SEARHC

· Alaska Teen Media Institute (alaskateenmedia.org)


	Storytelling Project: Kristi West talked with Pat Race of Lucid Reverie and he was very interested in being a part of the project. Kristi wasn’t sure about whether we were planning on paying for Pat’s services so she didn’t mention that. We will be paying the organizations and artist involved in this project so she will take that message back. JUMP Society generally does 3-5 minutes segment videos which we think would be perfect for the initial video, but would also like to plan to expand it into a longer piece that might include other stories that could air on TV or in other formats.

Kristi also talked with Mark Rainery a young videographer that is interested in the project as well.  
The group felt that videoing the teens that go into the high school classroom to talk to the kids might be a good foundation for the video. That would require getting the cooperation of the health teachers (most likely) to go into their classrooms and also seeing which of the kids involved in the incident in which Taylor died are interested in participating.

We have no idea on the technical issues involved or who would write the script, costs, etc. 

We decided we needed to hear from the kids on what they felt the message they carried to the high school needed to be, how best to organize their presentation so it had impact and when would be the best time to deliver it. A suggestion was to video the kids around Thanksgiving so the video could be shown in the spring. Not sure if that timeline gives us enough time to prepare.
	Storytelling Project: 
Kristi will have follow-up conversations with Pat Race and Mark Rainery about the storytelling documentary and get a better feel on how to proceed and what the costs might be.
We still need to follow up with the audio portion of the video and I think someone was going to contact KTOO and UAS. Please let me know if you were the one that volunteered to do that.

Kristi Buerger will follow up with the health teachers in each of the 3 high schools to see if they are interested in having the kids come into their classrooms and would be willing for the event to be filmed.

Carol and Kevin will host a pizza party for the kids who would like to be involved in putting the actual storytelling piece together by working on the producing part on by participating as one of the “actors”. We will also be skyping in the kids that are off at college who are interested. This will be on Sunday October 4, at 6 PM AK time. Just come to Carol and Kevin’s at 3080 Riverwood Dr. 


	Under 21 Club/Coffee House

Updates from those who were going to do some exploration

· Did anyone talk to UAS

· Or SAGA

· The Scouts

Next steps

1. Business model of how it would work profit/nonprofit

2. Operation budget

3. Where could it be?

4. How do we find a building?

5. How would we pay for it? 

· grants, organizations, self- sustaining

6. Who would staff it

7. What are the “rules” these clubs have

8. Other groups that would like to collaborate

9. What are the roles for Foundation kids and local teens 


	 Carol talked with Jackie Wagoner from NCADD who suggested considering lowering the maximum age allowed in to maybe 18 or 19. the group discussed and decided to leave it as under 21 which means 20 years and younger. That way the older high school kids can all get in. That model has served Zach Gordon Youth Center well.

Location: The group discussed several ideas around location and decided to pursue the following:

1. Waffle Co.: There is a space adjacent to The Waffle Co. for rent. Perhaps the Waffle Co. would be interested in partnering with us and we could add the pool table, lounge area, dance floor stage area, etc. in this space, and the food could be through the Waffle Co. They also have wireless already, are open late (which is essential) and a popular kid place. 

· If there needs to be remodel done to open up a space between the current Waffle Co. and the new space there were suggestions to remember the high school class that might be able to do that (talk with Sandy Mapes) or possibly SAGA.

2. Pel' Meni: This is another restaurant that is popular with the kids and is open late. The idea was discussed about seeing if there was room for us to put something in partnering with them in much the same way as we discussed the Waffle Co.

3. Vintage Park: There was conversation about how ideally the under 21 club/coffee house would be in the heart of the valley. The other possible space that looked like it would be good was the Vintage Park area. There isn’t a building that we know of available but thought we should check it out. Bauer Realty handles this space we believe.

Operations: We realize the club/coffee house needs to be financially self sustaining. We talked about several ways to get a business plan developed and several steps. The first step is to having everyone to do some checking between now and the next meeting into similar type clubs in different towns and see what their business model is and what the rules are surrounding them.

Discuss with UAS business management program to see if this club might be an internship for a) developing the business plan b) perhaps operating the club

Another idea was to have local business people mentor college kids in these internships.

We have no idea of what the costs would be to keep this sort of establishment open but hope we could get some help with that.

Ann Marie talked about the local dances currently occurring at JAC and thought we could explore how they manage those dances for more info on what and how to offer that at the under 21 club.


	Waffle Co.: Melissa Morgan will ask her daughter Morgan about the idea and together they will talk with the Waffle Co. owner about this idea and see if there is interest. Someone was also going to see about the space for rent, how much etc. Please let me know who that was.
Pel' Meni: I think Fritz was going to check on this…if not please let me know who was.
Vintage Park: Carol and Tia will talk with Anita Bauer to see if there is something available in Vintage Park and for other ideas that Anita or Larry might have.

Operations: Candice Bressler was going to follow up with UAS to see if we could partner up with them for developing the business plan (is that correct Candice?) and maybe some introductory events

Ann Marie Martin was going to check with the kids that put on the dances at JAC to see how they go about doing that, what the rules are, what the budget is, etc.

Katie Quinn was going to talk with Ted and Ron Flint to see if they have ideas around the mentoring for developing the business plan

Everyone was going to see if they could find out about an Under 21 club somewhere else.

	Driver’s Ed

· Meeting set with Sally Saddler for September 23 at 4:45 – anyone interested in attending just let us know

· Still waiting to hear from the LeaderGA organization with how they started up and organized.

· Kevin has contacted company about simulators


	Carol and Kevin are meeting with Sally Saddler on Sept. 23 to talk about the driver’s ed project.
We are still waiting on info from the program offered in Forsyth County.

We received a call from Amy Mead with the Rotary to discuss project. Amy found out that Blaine Hatch at the police department is also interested in a similar kind of idea and that the police department already has 2 simulators and is looking for money to update the software. Evidently Lisa Corcoran at SEARHC us also interested in something around this area.

	People interested in being at the meeting with Sally should be at Kevin and Carol’s house at 3080 Riverwood at 4:45 on Sept. 23.
Carol will follow up with Blaine and Lisa from SEARHC.

	Other projects to be considered as “people power” allows

Events happening between prom and graduation that help drive home the don’t drink and drive message

· Crashed car in front of high schools

· Every 15 minute program to go with that (more doable than a mock crash here in Juneau)

· Kid’s going into high school classes with/or without the video to tell their story


	We briefly discussed the Every 21 minute program. Betsy felt there was a lot of potential controversy with this program and suggested we see what sort of evaluation and results the program has had before trying to get buy-in.
	Justine Muench will follow up to see what about results from this program.

	Next Meeting
	Story telling: Kids pizza meeting Oct. 4, 6 PM at the White house
Story telling project group, October 17 at the Mendenhall Library at 10 AM

Under 21 club: October 17 at the Mendenahll Library at 11 AM
	Carol needs to schedule the library


